## Central Dakota Gem & Mineral Society (CDG&MS)

## Minutes for August 1, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by President Kevin Vetter on August 1, 2021 at the Sertoma Park, Shelter 9. Other Officers in attendance were Vice President, Brenda Morgan; Treasurer, Victor Wingerter and Secretary, Darrel Spencer. Club members introduced themselves.

Treasurer: Victor Wingerter reported that the CDG&MS has \$8.913.13 in the account with all the bills having been paid. Victor also reminded club members that memberships will not be due until the new year 2022.

Secretary, Darrel Spencer read the minutes for July 11, 2021. The minutes were approved as read.

## **Old Business:**

The Annual picnic that was held at Sertoma Park Shelter 9 was a success. With the Rock Club providing the hamburgers, hotdogs, buns with all the fixings and the Club members bringing a side dish or dessert to share; everybody had a good meal and relaxing conversations with friends. Drawings were held and prizes were a large variety of rocks or mineral specimens provided by club members and of course a quilt provided by Virginia Wingerter. 32 People attended the event.

## **New Business:**

President Kevin Vetter announced that the Pine Cone Hunt will take place as scheduled on September 12th, at 9 AM. The land owner has been contacted, and permission has been granted. Members of **CDG&MS** who go on this trip need to show appreciation to the land owner and pick up after themselves.

September 19, 2021 is the next regularly scheduled meeting date that we can use to access our progress in planning for the Rock Club Show.

The Rock Club members also discussed the upcoming 47th Annual Central Dakota Gem & Mineral Society Show that will be held at the AMVETS. The set up time is Oct. 21st, 4-8 PM with Friday and Saturday being open to the public on October, 22 & 23 from 9 AM to 5 PM. President Kevin V. and Vice president Brenda M. need to know how many members will participate and how many tables will be reserved for Club members.

The Club also discussed the upcoming officer elections on November 7, 2021 With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.





